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City of Berlin  

 

Memo 

To:  Berlin City Council 

From:  Jim Wheeler, City Manager   

Date:    5-21-2018 

Re:  City Manager’s Report 

 
 
 

1. There will be an online/virtual meeting with Spohn Ranch on Wednesday May 23rd at 6pm to review 
preliminary skate park design ideas.  Following this event, there will continue to be opportunities to 
provide input to the design. 
 

2. As a reminder, the Public Hearing for the FY2019 Budget Proposal is this Wednesday night, May 23rd at 
6:30 PM in the City Hall Auditorium. 
 

3. We received bids for the City’s Fuel Oil contract.  Low bids from CN Brown came in 30% higher 
than last year with local delivery at $2.449 and bulk delivery at $2.349 per gallon.  

 
4. The Berlin Main Street Program hosted the Downtown Day of Caring on Friday, May 18th.   The 

volunteers raked, pruned, swept, mulched, weeded, and planted their way through multiple sites in the 
downtown area.  Thanks to their hard work, the downtown looks great. 
 

5. There were two tax deeded properties out for bid, 340 Church Street and 723 Third Avenue.  We 
received no bids on either property.    The other four that were authorized by the Council will be out for 
bid soon. 

 
6. There is a bid out for a Welcome sign into the City that will be constructed on Glen Ave. in the area of 

Veteran’s Park.   
 

7. Attached is a letter to Governor Sununu that was sent on the Council’s behalf encouraging the Governor 
to sign Senate Bill 577 into law. 

 
8. By the end of this week we expect that the entire City will have go through the first round of spring 

sweeping.  This has been accomplished by running two night shifts. 
 

9. The Public Works Department has been working on the FEMA storm damage application.  As with most 
Federal programs, there is an incredible amount of detail that needs to be entered into the FEMA portal 
by the July deadline.  Work to complete storm damaged areas will resume within the next two weeks in 
the area of Grafton and Howland Streets by AB Construction. 

 
10. Punch list work and other final work on the Rte. 16 project will begin within the next two weeks by 

Sargent Construction. 
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